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Background: The BD BACTEC MGIT 960 (MGIT) is widely used for mycobacteria 
cultures but high contamination rates threaten its diagnostic performance. 
Aggressive decontamination removes contaminants; other techniques to eliminate 
contaminants may also affect growth of M. tuberculosis. Fosfomycin is active 
against many bacteria responsible for culture contamination but inactive against 
MTB. We evaluated the use of fosfomycin on MGIT culture to control contamination. 
Methods: Fosfomycin was added to MGIT cultures performed on specimens 
collected for pulmonary TB diagnosis or follow-up between February and April 2015. 
Each sample was divided into two aliquots for inoculation: i) MGIT tube (reference) 
and ii) MGIT tube + 1 ug of fosfomycin. The frequency of positive and contaminated 
cultures in the paired samples and time to positivity (TTP) and colony forming units 
(CFU) were compared, respectively using the McNemar and Student’s’ t test  (p 
<0.05). Results: 62 sputum samples from patients with pulmonary TB were included 
In cultures treated with fosfomycin, MTB was recovered (45/62) more frequently 
than in reference cultures (35/62; p = 0.002). Contamination was less frequent with 
fosfomycin than in the reference (2/62 vs 12/62; p <0.001). CFU counts and time to 
positivity (TTP) were not different between cultures with and without fosfomycin (p = 
0.617; p=0.576 respectively. See Table). Conclusion: The addition of fosfomycin 
may be an effective alternative for control of contamination in BACTEC cultures 
without significantly interfering with growth of M. tuberculosis. Fosfomycin is 
inexpensive, which could facilitate its introduction in labs in resource-limited 
settings. 
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